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The President’s Message
What a meeting we had in September.
First, Justice Nancy Saitta had a death in
her family and had to cancel at the last
minute. We are sorry for her loss.

Thanks to our 2nd Vice-President Tom
Mezzetta’s quick actions, we had one of the best speakers
of the year. Don Lane of the U.S. Forest Service gave us
a History lesson of Lake Tahoe and the Carson Valley.
The events and people he talked of came to life for us
thru his words. We lived and walked in that time thru
him. His ability to remember all the dates, names, and
locations was incredible. His talents are not wasted. He
is an author, and hosts a radio show. It makes you want
to run to the bookstore to read all his other stories.
Thanks to Don for coming on such short notice, and to

Tom for his efforts. I told Tom, you all owe him, as you
would not want to see me sing and dance for 20
minutes, as I can’t sing or dance.

I want to again thank all the members who came,
those who came with guests. And all those who came
with extra gifts, and all that purchased extra raffle
tickets. Thanks to your efforts we will be able to
contribute a nice amount at the end of our year and lots
of people go home happy with the prizes they have won.

Hope to see you on October 16th at the Nugget. I
promise you Tom has another great program planned.

Claudia

From the Secretary-Treasurer
As I pen this column, we are
a few days away from the
end of September; the end
of the grace period for
renewing membership in the
chapter. It appears that we

will lose 24 members for one reason or
another due to non-renewal of their
memberships. This represents a 14.3% loss
in our strength! I would remind you that
we have not recruited a single new member
this past three months. I am pretty sure
that we can do better.

At the Grand Chapter level, membership
strength is not doing well either. Available
figures as of 6/30/08 (end of last fiscal
year) reveal that half of our chapters lost
members during the previous year. Total
membership strength went down from
2,525 members to 2,354 – a 6.8% loss.
Here in District 2, we have four active
chapters: San Francisco #1, North Bay
Counties #15 (Marin County and

surrounding areas), Peninsula #35 (South
Bay Area), and us. Just a few years ago,
there were three other chapters in District
2 who have since become defunct or
inactive – Sacramento #4, East Bay #7, and
The Redwoods #66 (Crescent City area). 

In our district, we are the only chapter
out of four to show a net loss between
6/30/07 and 6/30/08. This situation
could continue unless we initiate some
action to recruit at least 25 new members
in the next nine (09) months – that’s 2.8
new members every month!!!!! We should
not rely on the same outstanding recruiters
as we have always done; if 20% of our
membership recruited one member each
during the remainder of this fiscal year, we
would achieve our objective to have a year
of positive growth. I think we are up to
the challenge.

Ray

Please call

YES
or

NO

by 10/9 for
the 10/16
meeting!

Ray/Larna 267-4355 
Claudia/Charles 267-5630
Don/Barbara 267-0025 

Or send E-mail to:
lowesfolly@yahoo.com



Vice Presidents’ Stuff
Greetings from the 1st Vice President

Our next meeting will be held at the
Carson Nugget on October 16, 2008. No
host cocktails begin at 6:00 P.M. Dinner
will be served at 7:00 P.M. The price for

dinner is $21.00. Please call or email your reservations
to Claudia, Ray or myself so you are eligible for the
Early Bird drawing. Call or email even if you aren’t able
to make it, you will still be eligible. I look forward to
seeing you there.

Barbara

From the 2nd Vice President

Our guest speaker on October 16th will be
Brandon Rhoades. Brandon was raised in
the Carson Valley and graduated from
Douglas High School in 1998. After
graduation, Brandon joined the United States Army and
was stationed at Fort Stewart in Savannah, Georgia with
the 3rd Infantry Division, 7th U.S. Calvary. Brandon
served six years in the Army with deployments to Bosnia
and Iraq. Brandon currently works as a mortgage broker
at MTM Home Loans here in the Carson Valley.

Brandon will be bringing photos depicting his
experiences while deployed in the service of our nation
and will discuss those experiences.

Tom
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with Barb McRoberts
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October
Birthdays

Alice Duvall 5

Nadine Nowosad 7

John Coyle 10

Anna Hansen 11

Mike Biaggini 13

Roy Stephenson 20

Larry Nagley 21

Bruce Folker 22

Mike Rhoades 23

Patricia Souza 28

Ray Hoyt 31

Happy
Birthday
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Janet Bryant
& Kathie Kasper
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Pete & MaryJane
Harding
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Shani Dues, Joyce Willman
& Lois Mitchel
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Suzi Finnigan
& Fritz Rubins
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Lois & Paul Howel

ph
ot

o 
cr

ed
it:

 L
ar

ry
 G

ra
y

Joan McDonnell
& Allison Joffee
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Phil Kasper
& Joan McDonnell
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Pat Gray & Ed Bryant
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Fred & Janet Asmann
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Fred Hersey, Keith Robertson
& Fred Asmann

ph
ot

o 
cr

ed
it:

 L
ar

ry
 G

ra
y



O
C
T

2008

IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

To:

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS
1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis
1997-98 Elza Turkington,

deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,

deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President Claudia Lowe 267-5630
1st Vice President Barbara McRoberts 267-0025
2nd Vice President Tom Mezzetta 267-3261
Secretary-Treasurer Ray Hoyt 267-4355
Sergeant-at-Arms Betty Miller 782-7935
Immediate Past President Larry Gray 783-9759
Grand Director Fred Hersey 266-3435
3 Year Director Phil Kasper 267-5385
2 Year Director Jim Terborg 783-9123
1 Year Director Ron Pierini 782-9903
Permanent Director Lon Curtis, P.G.P. (530) 826-0858

BOARD APPOINTMENTS

Newsletter Editor Suzi Pippin 265-7967
Chapter Webmaster Don McRoberts 267-0025

Visit our chapter on the web at www.cvfootprint.org
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